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Eight cavers took part, of whom four were Polish, during August 10-15.

Altogether 7 sessions were carried out in 2003. The result was 763 meters. Total length at the end of the year is 16,685
meters.

Some new pitches, as well as a new classic Tjorve cave (just an entrance), were explored and mapped. Much time was
spent in entering data in Compass and Excel. As can be seen from the quotation from Jaskinie, our Polish friends find
the surveying/mapping practice in Tjorve interesting and surprising.

After Tjorve the Polish were hit by two accidents in Brattligrotta (NGB no. 41). It appears that all is well by the victims.
A letter and thanks from Poland is reproduced.

A Swedish-Norwegian cavers' meeting will be arranged in Plurdalen, Rana, July 25-30, 2004. It will be suitable to start

Tjorve on Saturday, July 31.



